FALL 2008 ORIENTATION/CHECK-IN 
REPORT TO ISSS STAFF
August 25, 2008
“YOU at KU”Participation (reconciled as of 8/22/2008)

304 Registered and paid (participated) 

  18 No Shows:

       9 Submitted reservations – did not register and pay but did non-orientation check in

       7 Submitted reservations but were no-show

       2 Submitted reservations and paid but were no-show

5 – year comparison:

2008
304 Participants
18 No-Shows

2007
233 Participants
16 No-Show

2006
198 Participants
21 No-Show

2005
208 Participants
No record of no-show

2004
186 Participants
No record of no-show

Highest previous participation on record 2001 with 253 participants

Orientation Staff
We had a staff of 17 Orientation Leaders – 15 Group Leaders and 2 Administrative 
Volunteers
Approximately 70 volunteers provided 615.5 documented hours of service

Significant Changes/Enhancements
O.L. Training was shifted to a full day on Thursday and a half day (morning ) on Friday to allow for attention to final details prior to office/business closings on Friday afternoon. Previously training was Thursday afternoon and all day on Friday

Housing was provided on campus at Oliver Hall rather than off-campus at Naismith Hall

Additional airport transportation options were offered, including the addition of another shuttle service and a free airport pick-up service provided by local families

The Wednesday night pool party was replaced by a “Wild West” themed BBQ with a variety of games and events

Van shuttle service was replaced exclusively by KU buses

Program Coordinator assumed full responsibility for coordination of the volunteer corps and the major social events (BBQ and Campus Scavenger Hunt)

New sponsorships added –
Bank of America assisted in underwriting the cost of the welcome packet folios

Alumni Association co-sponsored the closing pizza party 


Major Problems

Sunday evening meal – took 2.5 hours to get everyone through the line resulting in adjustment of evening schedule and curtailing some activities
Health Center check-in, AEC check-in, and Document check processes – we have maximized capacity to deal with the increased numbers with current available staff and time allotment


